

Time of Meeting: Meeting One

Staff present: HAT

Students Present: Rizik, Thomas, Ollie, Jasper, Oscar, Joel, Emmy, Isabelle, Cinna, Lyla, May, Seren, Amrit

Apologies: Thomas Collins

Overall Remit: To ensure students have a voice in all aspects of school life including improving teaching & learning in line with SIP, DIP and Estyn recommendations.

Key Agenda Items

	Agenda Item	What was discussed	What are the next steps? Agreed Deadline?
	Introductions & Focuses	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Isabelle - Plus Points • Emmy - Summer Uniform • Cinna - Canteen & Toilets • Lyla - Canteen and Covid restrictions still in place • Amrit - Behaviour and revision Sessions • Tom - Behaviour, uniform, standards, life skills support at key transition periods. • Seren - Canteen, Maths and English Homework, Allergy Menus • May - Uniform • Joel - How we feedback and communicate with others • Japser - Pupil friendly timetable for year 7, Canteen • Ollie - Equality, Behaviour, ALN support, a way for students to report concerns • Oscar -Eco friendly school and charity • Risik - Developing a school community, Reward systems -how do we reward the middle achievers. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <input type="checkbox"/> HAT to explore SIP with students and explore other ways we can support school improvement 13th October 2pm <input type="checkbox"/> Student council to agree list of priorities for year 13th October 2pm <input type="checkbox"/> Student council to organise priorities into project teams and generate action plans 13th October 2pm
	Charities	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • HAT raised the charities are a function of the student council • Rizik challenged whether it would add value to raise a small amount for a national charity. • In agreement that we should focus local as it would have more impact. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <input type="checkbox"/> Students to consider charities and present at next meeting for 3 charities to select. 13th October 2pm <input type="checkbox"/> Students to consider other fundraising opportunities besides non uniform days.
	Notice Board and Communication with student body	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Discussed whether the notice board was a valuable asset to the student council team. Students voted to keep it. • Agreed that a mixed approach would work with digital online pastoral classroom presences using google forms to gather data. • Will generate an email called yourvoicematters@llantwitschool.org.uk Proposed by Thomas Lamerton and unanimously agreed. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <input type="checkbox"/> Jasper to organise schedule of students to maintain board 13th October 2pm <input type="checkbox"/> HAT to clear notice board ready for new academic year. <input type="checkbox"/> HAT to manage mail box and ensure any emails are shared with council at monthly meeting to discuss <input type="checkbox"/> HAT to add statement to email signature that sends instance reply pointing students to direct support services should they need them

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Discussed aspect of safeguarding around email. • Email to be launched during assemblies at bullying week • Oscar raised accessibility issues with regards to the internet and that we should ensure that students have school based opportunities to send direct emails. 	
	Finance	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • HAT informed student council of £1000 budget and asked student to consider how they would like to use the budget. 	
	AOB	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lyla agreed to take minutes for meetings. 	